

United Kingdom Committee

55 Lincoln's Inn Fields, London WC2A 3NB

Telephone: 020 7405 5592

Fax:

020 7405 2332

http://www.unicef.org.uk

Patron: HRH The Duchess of Kent Executive Director: David Bull

Robert Tyabji Head, Rights and Communication Section UNICEF Bibi Titi Mohamed Street PO Box 4076 Dar es Salaam Tanzania

2 June 2000

Dear Robert,

Thank you so much for organising such an excellent visit to Tanzania last week. Thanks also for the excellent briefing materials you produced and for sending the videos "Cry for Peace" and "Hamza Kassongo Hour", which will be great for advocacy purposes here in the UK.

Myself, David Bull and Roger Berry thoroughly enjoyed ourselves in Tanzania and also learned a great deal about poverty, HIV/AIDS and armed conflict - the three issues of the "Growing Up Alone" campaign. Roger was particularly impressed by how smoothly everything ran - which I think is probably due to your efforts rather than my own!

Can I ask you to do just one more thing to assist me in carrying out follow-up activities? I would be most grateful if you could send through the names and addresses of the women who showed us around the HIV programmes in Dar and the education work in Kisarawe. Roger Berry would like to send them a personal thank you letter.

Many thanks again for all your hospitality and I hope we can repay it next time you are in London with a dinner at the House of Commons!

All Best Wishes,

Ruth Driscoll

Parliamentary Officer

UK Committee for UNICEF